October 16, 2013
Council Member Johnny Gaffney, Council Member John Crescimbeni, Council Member Matt Schellenberg
Noticed Meeting Minutes, October 15, 2013
Topic:  
Bill # 2013-226
Location:  
Conference Room B, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street, Suite 425

Meeting convened: 3:05 p.m.
Several business owners from the Eastside Community came out to voice their concerns about not being included in the Entertainment District and having to abide by a noise ordinance code that has been introduced to the City Council by CM Crescimbeni and CM Schellenberg.  Both Councilmen explained that it was not their intention to exclude this neighborhood from prospering financially, but if there is a noise ordinance for Metropolitan Park, which is also in the area, there needs to be something in place for the entire area.
CM Crescimbeni suggested that they come up with a name that they would like to attach to the area such as “Eastside Entertainment District” or “A. Philip Randolph Entertainment District” that would give the area an identity so that people would be attracted to the area when they are involved in other activities on that side of town, such as the Jaguar games.

All parties agreed that this legislation would not move forward until there is an agreement on the name and CM Schellenberg has agreed to tour the area to gain more information about what it is they are trying to achieve long term.

CM Gaffney thanked everyone for coming and asked if there were any additional questions.  He explained how beneficial this would be to the community as a whole and how this would bring life back into that area.

.
Meeting Adjourned: 3:40 p.m.
Minutes taken by: Tiffani N. Dailey, ECA, District 7
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